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BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
CITY OF DOTHAN, ALABAMA
REGULAR MEETING

MAY 3, 2022

The Board of Commissioners of the City of Dothan, Alabama, met in regular
session in the Commission Chambers of the Roy Driggers Municipal Building at
10:00 a.m., Tuesday, May 3, 2022 with the following members present: Mayor
Mark Saliba, Associate Commissioners Kevin Dorsey, Bradley Bedwell, John
Ferguson, Gantt Pierce, and David L. Crutchfield. Associate Commissioner
Aristotle O. Kirkland was absent. Also present were City Manager Kevin Cowper,
City Clerk Wendy Shiver, Assistant City Clerk Courtney Vickers, who recorded the
Minutes of the Meeting, and the local news media representatives.

Mayor Saliba called the meeting to order. Pastor Will Ceaser, Dothan First
Assembly of God Church, then led in prayer, afterwhich Commissioner Dorsey led
in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Commissioner Ferguson moved that the Minutes of the April 12, 2022 Work
Session and April 19, 2022 Meeting be approved, motion seconded by
Commissioner Crutchfield and unanimously approved.

Mayor Saliba presented and read a proclamation, proclaiming May 15-21, 2022 as
“Police Week” in the City of Dothan. Police Chief William E. Benny, Captain
William Glover, Captain Douglas Magill, Captain Rachel David, and Captain Jason
Penn were present for the proclamation.

Mayor Saliba presented and read a proclamation, proclaiming May, 2022 as
“‘Mental Health Awareness Month” in the City of Dothan. SpectraCare Health
Systems, Inc. Chief Operating Officer Susie Kingry and Director of Residential
Services Theolynn Miller were present for the proclamation.

Commissioner Dorsey expressed his condolences to the family of Kate Baxter,
who lost her life to an early-morning apartment fire.

Commissioner Dorsey requested the renter’s ordinance to be revisited in haste.

Commissioner Crutchfield thanked Department Heads and Staff for their due
diligence with the many projects going on around the City.

Mr. Cowper made the following announcements:

» Dothan Fire Department is hosting the 13" Annual Fit To Fight 5K and 10K
Race on Saturday, May 71" at 8:00 a.m. at the Wiregrass Public Safety
Center. Registration begins at 6:30 a.m. He invited everyone to participate.

e Water World is opening for the 2022 Season on Saturday, May 7th at 10:00
a.m. He invited everyone to attend. He said improvements have been made
this year and the City is looking forward to a great season.

e Dothan Leisure Services is presenting checks to the Dothan Diamond
Classic Softball Tournament participating schools on Friday, May 6% in the
Commission Chambers of the Roy Driggers Municipal Building. He said this
is a nice event that provides funds to our local schools and their programs.

Mr. Cowper, along with Performing Arts Director Marshall Perry, recognized Penny
Faison as our Employee of the Month for May, 2022.

Mr. Cowper invited Leisure Services Director Alison Hall and Assistant Recreation
Program Coordinator John Milner to make a check presentation to the Dothan
Police Foundation from the Dothan Leisure Services’ Adult Easter Egg Hunt event.
Dothan Police Foundation Board Chairman Wayne Palmer, Vice Chairman
Stanley Davis, and Member Bob Woodall along with Chief Benny were present for
the check presentation.






